

# Headteacher/Prifathro Mrs S Parry

#### Welcome to Llanishen High School!

Dear Parents/Guardians,

We are delighted that your child has been accepted to attend Llanishen High School in September 2024.

Emotions will undoubtedly be running high over the next term with excitement and wonder for what September holds mixed in with the very normal levels of reluctance to leave well-beloved and familiar settings.

Over the next half-term, we will be holding transition activities to allow pupils to familiarise themselves with the school facilities as well as their form group and form tutor.

The following events will be taking place:

## Mon 17th June - New Intake Parents' Evening. 6pm. Llanishen High School.

Parents/Guardians are invited to meet key staff members and are provided with information about the transition process as well as arrangements for September.

This is also an opportunity for you to raise any questions you may have.

Venue: West Wing Hall at Llanishen High, this is accessed via the green doors of the main pupil entrance at the front of the school. Access is via steps.

#### Friday 5<sup>th</sup> July - Induction Day. 8:30 - 2pm. Llanishen High School.

A full day's experience of Llanishen High School! Pupils will join their form groups and will be lead through a timetable of activities.

Clothing: Own clothes (P.E. style clothing and trainers as it will be an active day)

Lunch: Packed lunch

Transport: Parents and Guardians generally arrange their own transport for this even as opposed to it being arranged through the primary school.

For more information, the school prospectus can also be found on the school website:

## https://www.llanishenhighschool.co.uk/year-6-to-7-transition/

You and your child will be given lots of information about the transition process as we work our way through the transition schedule. We look forward to seeing you soon.

Kind regards,

Andy Mee

Assistant Headteacher